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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the May 20, 2015 Commission meeting which was held in the Children’s room in the Library at 7:00p.m.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Hazel Nourse, 
Members absent: Jason Nappa and Nancy Strecker
Minutes of the April 15 meeting were unanimously approved with clarifications in paragraph
 1. before 2500’, “in the historical districts and within”.  Paragraph 2…after approve, “and the same colors and lettering”.  Paragraph 3, after including “the great lawn in front of”  .and paragraph 5 after last word, homes “prior to the anniversary”

Chairman Nourse heartily thanked Cindy DuBose and Jennifer Doherty for the great articles with pictures they wrote for The Westborough News newspaper about the beginning process of establishing Historic Districts in Westborough. These will be a series of informative articles (approximately every 2 weeks) informing the public about the building architecture, home owners etc.  
Barn demolition, Edward Sullivan of 75 West Main St.  The barn was built c.1800 with some additions.  It was basically used for farming purposes and animal housing.  The building has deteriorated and Mr. Sullivan would like to replace it with a wooden building for storing antique automobiles and a woodworking shop. Mr. Sullivan has contacted Mr Dan Shields from Spencer, MA who owns Old Boards Co. that recycles old wood.  Mr. Shields in-turn  put Mr. Sullivan in contact with  Mr. Leonard Baum from Cranston, RI who is an architect who works in the preservation of old buildings. He wants to dismantle the building and rebuild it elsewhere.  The commission is pleased that Mr. Sullivan found someone who will repurpose the barn.  We also would like to know and see photos of the repurposed building.  The Commission has granted him a Demolition Permit.
Roger Markhlouf, 508-904-8009 is in the process of buying the Central Block (where liquor store is) and is looking for pictures of the building when it was built.  I gave him some and Jennifer said she might have some.  He wants to have the liquor store on the first floor and possibly apartments and offices on upper floors.
There was no meeting of Design Review Board per Nancy Galicki.  We have a new historical color chart from Historic New England which has a guide to color, styles an architectural periods
which we are giving to Design Review so we will be on the same page re: sign and building colors.  Chairman Nourse had a conversation with Building Commissioner Tin Htway and she says he is looking for sign guidelines so he will have definitive information when he has to enforce the Sign Codes.

State Hospital committee:  Chairman Nourse says they meet about once a month.  Now the main topics are the parcels the town wants to retain (the Lake Chauncy shore line, ball field and area near the administration building) and what will be available for commercial development.   

Gravestone preservation.  Jennifer met with Dave McKenna of John Ross & Son at Pine Grove Cemetery to give us an estimate to straighten the leaning Sibley obelisk.  He said he could probably do it in June and it would cost $1,000.  Jenn suggested that we have Dave repair the obelisk and then prepare for us a cemetery conservation plan of what else needs to be done at the cemeteries.  Hopefully he could have these items done and billed before June 30. The secretary talked with Donna Walcovy and she said she would come here in June to repair the Fav gravestone in Memorial cemetery that came “unglued” during the winter storms.  This repair will be done at no charge to the town.
The Commission approved to renew the subscription to Historic New England for $50.00
Spurr House committee.  Jennifer applied to be on the committee.  There were over 12 applicants and only 5 were chosen and Jennifer wasn’t one of them.  The committee chairman Bob Petrucelli is calling all applicants asking for suggestion they may have for the property.  Bob received information from a town board which states that the property is considered “surplus”.   It was brought up at the committee meeting that there is a piece of property on Grove St. that abuts the Forbes Building property that may be of some use.
It was suggested to the secretary that Rich Strecker be asked to be a voting member of the commission.  The secretary will ask him.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
.
